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leasant Ridge Montessori







Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, February 12, 2020
Peg called the meeting to order at 4:01pm
Members Present:
Peg Conway - Chair & Amberley Rep


Amber Simpson - Principal



Marissa Johnson - 3-6 Rep



Gwen Roth - PR Community Rep

Erin Fay - Parent Rep




Brandi Robinson - PRM Staff Rep


Sharon Chaney - Golf Manor Rep


Erica Watson - 9-12 Rep
Jen Jarman - Parent Rep




Beth Van Wassenhove - Parent Rep
Saundra Oprea - Resource Coordinator


Catherine Guimaraes - 6-9 Rep

Steve Hodge - CPS Facilities



Carrie King - YMCA

Elizabeth Kleisinger - YMCA



Laura Mitchell - CPS Central Office
Mike Moroski - CPS Board Member


Allison Goodman

Marissa Albright




Barbara Wallin

Jackie Bonfield





Rebecca Hellwig

Colleen Arbuckle




Jen Kramer-Wine
Lisa Frentzel



Prior to the meeting, members attended the dedication of the new Mindfulness room. 

1. Introductions
2. Approval of minutes from January 8 meeting - MCU
3. Presentation from CPS re: overcrowding (Laura Mitchell)
· Enrollment has exceeded historical expectations. CPS has been adding new schools, including LEAP Academy, Carthage, Spencer, CANS and Gamble Montessori all opening within the last three years. 
· Lighthouse school in conversations to hopefully open along with another school next year. 

· Along with district growth, some individual schools are also growing. 

· The Board asked for update on growth strategy, which was presented by Superintendent Mitchell in December. 

· Two options presented to the Board Option 1: Woodford Stays a Magnet and Kennedy Heights Boundary changed to Parker or Option 2: Change Pleasant Ridge Boundaries - Woodford Neighborhood School of Kennedy Heights.
· Board asked, “What does an addition to PRM look like?” and seemed more interested in that aspect than changing neighborhood boundaries. The Board also asked to look at buying land around PRM, even if not currently for sale. 

· The CPS Board would like to engage the surrounding community.
· Potential timeline: ongoing. What if we can’t find more space? Want to really see how space is used and what impact it would have. At the end of the day, they would present options and tradeoffs. 

· All involved felt it was important to keep Montessori tradition. 

· Many members thanked CPS admin for being here. Some Golf Manor residents have expressed an interest in having an additional neighborhood school open there. Will Bramble work?

· Some questions to consider: Does CPS have a benchmark on what is ideal size? Stats square feet/kid? CPS would rather extend school than segment students off to another location. What is a healthy school size for an elementary, considering cafeteria, parking, outdoor space, etc.  
· Superintendent Mitchell stressed that even an addition will take some time. 

· PRM serves more neighborhoods than other CPS schools. 
· What is further plan for community engagement? Moroski stated this is just the beginning of engagement.
· We can’t make school smaller while being a neighborhood school. We cannot cap enrollment unless it’s a magnet school. 

· Can we get data on # of families in neighborhood that are using ed choice vouchers and taking $$ from PRM? Can we get numbers from neighborhoods on where students are coming from?

· What is the most effective way for LSDMC to engage with the Board? Administration perspective: work out communication plan after this meeting. CPS has recently used outside groups to engage community. Face to face, forum, surveys, phone calls, door to door, thought exchange. Helps engage new folks. Will develop recommendation based on that engagement. Board perspective: using outside org to engage helps bring new people to the table. Board members will be doing community engagement as well. They have talked about this at every board meeting. Continue coming to board meetings. PRM is on the radar. 
· CPS administration should have draft of engagement plan by February 24th. 

· If we have addition, would current windowless classrooms still be used? Facilities would make that recommendation, but understand the concern is valid. The addition would be connected to school and maximize footprint to not give up playspace, parking, etc. 

· CPS admin next steps: take info and concerns and communicate to board. Will put together engagement plan draft by 2/24 and send to board, LSDMC chair and principal. They will continue conversations about school expansion. 

4. Resource Coordinator’s report

· Daytime tutoring still going strong. 

· After school programs going well. Enriching Kidz up and running. First class this week with 11 enrollees (life skills programming). 

· Blue Ash and Norwood YMCA partners potential new offerings. Stay tuned for details. Continue to make more robust partnership with our school. 

· Fernside grief counseling paperwork has gone out, hopefully will begin in March. 

5. Principal’s report

· Budget review will be upcoming. We are not targeted to lose staffing based on enrollment. 

· Equity Ask: last year paid tutoring and 2 PreK paraprofessionals. This year, resubmitted those 2 projects and additional reading specialist grades 4-6 to increase achievement after Ohio 3rd grade reading guarantee and CPD morning traffic detail. 

· Begin to think about staffing for next school year. Transfer rounds open soon for CPS teachers. 

6. Guest presenters – Director of extended day programs Dr. Carrie King (YMCA) 

· Work in partnership with schools to offer before and after care. 

· Upcoming offerings. Working toward Step Up To Quality (SUTQ). Applying for 1 star, but will then apply for 3 star. 5 star application is difficult because of limited instruction time. Licensing (SUTQ) demands that education happen in order to serve students on public vouchers.  
· Extended day programs - focus on mindfulness through play, but still missing yoga. 

· Met with CLC. Lots of partners, but partners are not partnering together. Sending survey to parents. What additional offerings would they like to see?
· What we would like to see: Simpson used to seeing partnerships within enrichment activities. Space is an issue. Licensing require that they have specific spaces. What partnerships can we connect to the YMCA after school program?
7. PTO report
· Raised $15,000+ on Silent auction

· Great teacher and staff attendance. 
· Will develop a sign up genius for all CPS Board meetings. 

8. New Business
· Recruit parents to attend CPS board meeting. Recommend to use recent document from Peg for talking points. 

· The question was raised about sharing the information brought to this meeting by CPS officials to gather input from a broader audience. 
· It was agreed to have a poster session at parent teacher conferences February 27 4:00 - 7:00p. 
· It was agreed to have a Special LSDMC meeting March 4 6:00 - 7:00p to inform parents of CPS comments from todays meeting. 
9. District wide LSDMC meetings are March 4 & April 22 from 6-7:30 at the CPS Education Center in the Mayerson Banquet Room (2651 Burnet Avenue). 
Announcements: 

Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm. The next meeting will be March 11, 4:00p in Art Room
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